
March 15, 2024 
Telework agreement and language you may use 

Dear Colleagues,

As many of you may know, senior management officials in Housing’s mulfifamily division have instructed 
bargaining unit employees they are required to return to the office at least 2 days a week/4 days a pay 
period.

The deadline for submission of new Flexiplace Agreements is approaching.  First line Supervisor(s) have 
indicated that they have already been given the steps to take, by Headquarters managers, on the March 
18th for staff that have not signed the new agreements.  Whatever those steps are, they should be 
consistent with Arficle 12 of the aftached Collecfive Bargaining Agreement. 

Addifionally, management may aftempt to terminate your exisfing Telework Agreement enfirely.  For 
now, we suggest that you hold off unfil the last minute on submifting a new Telework Agreement.  
Currently, a new Flexiplace Agreement is not required to be submifted unfil March 18, 2024, with an 
effecfive date of March 24, 2024.  You can wait unfil then to submit or see if a resolufion has been 
reached prior to that date.

So far, a resolufion has not been reached, as management has been reluctant to acknowledge your 
collecfive bargaining rights. If no new guidance is received by March 18, 2024, the Union recommends 
that you comply with the directive by submitting the new Telework Agreement.  If you are comfortable 
doing so, we also recommend that include the language below on the new Agreement. 

"I, [Your Name], am signing this new telework agreement under protest. My signature does not 
constitute an acceptance of the terms outlined herein, and I reserve all rights to grieve the terms of 
this new agreement in accordance with the 2015 HUD-AFGE Collective Bargaining Agreement."

Always in Solidarity, 

Antonio F. Gaines
President
AFGE Council 222

Check out our website: https://www.afgecouncil222.com

Do Not Reply to this email as the mailbox is not monitored. 
If you have specific questions concerning this e:alert, contact your Local President.



Don’t know who your Local President is? Go to: http://www.afgecouncil222.com/aboutus.htm. 
To unsubscribe from future Council 222 eAlerts send email to mailto:AFGECouncil222@hud.gov with “Unsubscribe” in subject 

line. 

This e:alert is for HUD AFGE bargaining unit employees


